


	St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 22nd October 2024 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllrs Mason, I Penny, S Penny and Trevennor, Cornwall Cllr Barry Jordan and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor. 

24/26        Apologies: none were received.  No Changes of Interest were recorded. 
 
24/27	The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 8th August 2024, were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman. Matters arising: Cllr Jordan was congratulated on the flashing speed signs at either end of the village, which sense the speed of passing motorists. He reported that he had been downloading information from one of the devices when a car went by at a very high speed, possibly 70mph! Otterham Parish Council has purchased two more signs to place on the main A39.
	 Cllr S Penny reported that the petition kept at Marshgate Post Office and Shop had collected 195 signatures from people in favour of the bus service being routed through Marshgate. This can now be passed to Cornwall Council, Connor-Donnithorne and Cornwall Bus Company.

24/28	Planning
a) PA24/07620: Proposed construction of detached dwelling and garage at Moonrakers, Fore Street, Tresparrett, for Mr Thomas Parker. The council carefully considered the application and all its associated papers, and raised the following comments: the application states that the house will be connected to the mains sewage system: Tresparrett has no mains sewage. Cllr Langley reported that the land behind the property is waterlogged for much of the year, which could lead to issues with drainage. The councillors felt clarification was needed on the dimensions of the garage, which is marked with width and height but not length. They also noted the garage has windows in the roof, which seems to suggest there is an intention that it might become a separate dwelling in the future. The site currently has a public footpath across the frontage, and in the drawings this seems to have become subsumed by the building site so that public access along the road would have to be made in the road. The councillors also commented that they would be happier to see solar panels, or some other form of renewable energy represented on the site. The plans include three power showers, which will use a lot of power, and also impact on the local water supply, which is already under a lot of pressure. Cllr Trevennor also pointed out hat the application describes the proposed building as being on a road identified only as “road from Junction South West of Ringford Farm to Junction East of Carleton Farm”, when it is on Fore Street. 
b) General matters relating to planning. None arising.

24/29	Finance
a) The financial statement. The clerk showed the financial statement, which was agreed, and signed by the Chairman.
b) Authorisation of payments: Cheque no 0017 for £97.54 was signed for the clerk’s remuneration.  
c) CIL status. Cllr Trevennor has continued his efforts to find projects on which we can spend the CIL money, which is now some £2,300. Cllr Jordan explained that any community project would be an appropriate use of the funds. Cllr Trevennor had established that the deadline for allocating the money is next April, so we do still have some time left.

24/30	Website. The Hugofox pages are now up again and the subscription paid until next year. The clerk asked Cllr Jordan’s advice as to how long documents should remain on the web pages, as lack of webspace may oblige her to take older minutes down at some stage. Cllr Jordan advised that they should remain on the web pages for at least two years.

24/31	     Correspondence had been forwarded before the meeting.

24/32	Reports. The hall continues to do well, and the regular groups as well. Cllr Langley said the hall will be given an antifungal treatment later on, when things are less busy there. This could well be an appropriate project for a donation from our CIL money. The Mowesi Marshgate are still going well, and so are Happy Crafters, who have half a dozen new members. 
Cllr Langley inquired about a public footpath and wooden bridge leading from his property at Anderton’s, which is rotten. If he applies to Cornwall Council it may take some time to get fixed, but he is happy to mend it himself. Again, this would be a good use for CIL money, and he will invoice the parish council.

24/33	The Christmas bazaar at the hall is on Saturday 23rd November.

	The meeting closed at 8.40pm.


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



